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Dear Parents and Carers,  
 

Year 4 Multiplication Test – Timetable Parent Masterclass 
 

The Department of Education have stated that all Year 4 children will take part in a Multiplication Test, at the end of the academic 
year. Children will have 6 seconds to answer each question that covers all timetables to 12x12 in a mixed order. 
 
To prepare for the multiplication test, we have been practicing our timetables each week. The children are encouraged to use 
MathsFrame (https://mathsframe.co.uk/en/resources/resource/477/Multiplication-Tables-Check) which is a website that has a 
multiplication tables check, which will be very similar to the actual test in summer.  
 
We would like to invite you to a Timetable Parent Masterclass. This masterclass will cover the information in regards to the test; 
give opportunities for you to see the test on MathsFrame and any activities that you can complete with your child at home to 
practice.  
 
The masterclass will be on Monday 30th March 2020 at 6pm, if you wish to attend, please bring your child with you so you can 
look at the activities together.  
 
We look forward to seeing you and your child. 
 
Kind regards 
 
Mrs Nevitt, Miss Jones and Mrs Masterson 

Oxhey First School 
Pennine Way, 
Biddulph 
Staffordshire 
ST8 7 EB 
 

Head teacher: Mrs L Jukes  
Telephone 01782 513000 
E mail office@oxhey.staffs.sch.uk 
www.oxheyfirstschool.com 
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